Secretariat minutes 11 February 2025 
Present:  Frank, Kelley, Mick, Siobhán G, Steven, Catherine  
Apologies: Gavan, Ernie, Alicia
Staff:  Coordinator (note taker and Facilitator), Support Worker
[bookmark: _Hlk166603968]Minutes: Represent, Educate, Network
1. Minutes from the January meeting were proposed by Mick and seconded by Frank.  You can access the January minutes from the PPN website here.

2. The new monthly PPN members were ratified, and you can see all PPN members on the Members’ Directory here.

3. Coordinator’s Update:  

· The PPN has applied for a Training Links grant with the Wheel, to offer IT mentoring support to groups that struggle with their technologies.  This is a ten-group application, including Volunteer Centres, Partnerships, Enclude and other PPNs (Galway).
· The PPN has been approached to join a Sustainable Energy Community (SEC) and the Secretariat would like to see more collaboration – ie, that the SEAI give a presentation at the Plenary or come to a Pillar Working Group meeting.
· Weekly Bulletins contain all updates on information and training: of note, work is going on to prepare the Spring Season of Training Sessions with DLR, and the first meeting is planned for the Summer School programme with DLR PPN and Fingal PPN.

4. The Secretariat are familiarising themselves with additional responsibilities.

· Catherine to lead on the Environment Pillar Working Group
· Kelley to lead on the Voluntary and Community Working Group
· Kelley and Frank to review and edit PPN policies and constitution ahead of the May or November Plenary.
· Siobhán to lead on the Social Inclusion Pillar Working Group
· Mick to lead on the PPN Advisory Group made up of past PPN Representatives and Secretariat.

5.  Secretariat Update 
· Mick was present at a National Secretariat Network’s meeting, and is looking forward to working with Sligo PPN and their DPOs.
· Kelley is up-to-speed with her LCDC work, and in particular, who have announced their Local Enhancement Programme grant funding.
· Siobhán has been to a Finance SPC meeting, and is looking forward to getting engaged in the work.  (Is also preparing work for Ballymun Law Centre, and is on the Board sub-committee).
Close the meeting:  next meeting to be held on Tuesday 11 March 2025.
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